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THE HANNEYS ANNUAL LITTER PICK - SATURDAY 9 TH MARCH, 9.30 AM  
Meet at THE VILLAGE HALL 

All ages welcome. Hi-Viz jackets and picking sticks are provided. 
Please come and help - the more volunteers we have, the quicker it's done. 

Call me, Bob Wilson, on 868389, or email bobwilson300@hotmail.com 
Many thanks. 

Table Top 

& Car Boot Sale 

In aid of  

Cancer 

Research 

Sat  March 9th 

Hanney WMH 

10 am till 2 pm 

Craft stalls,  bric a  brac , 

china, toys, something for 

everyone. Hot/cold  food 

Raffle 

Hanney Fundraisers for 

Cancer Research See page 
5 for full 
details 

This year’s Turner Prize 
entry from the Hanney 
Flood Group. See 
‘Editorial’ on page 2. 

mailto:bobwilson300@hotmail.com
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Editorial 
Here we are friends, March upon us 
already, and the arrival on your doormat 
of another edition of the best Parish 
Newsletter in the whole of Hanney! 
As ever, it’s packed with the usual stuff, 
so let’s kick off with news from a recent 
‘Quality of Life’ survey conducted by the 
Halifax Building Society.  They claim that 
the Vale is the eleventh best place to live 
in the UK, with South 
Oxfordshire an even more 
impressive sixth. That’s 
nice isn’t it? Apparently 
Orkney came top (!?) and 
somewhere called ‘Eden’ - 
clearly not the Garden of 
Eden - only came 5th. 
Pub news….The Black 
Horse in East Hanney has 
set up a DVD library, so 
pop in with your 
unwanted stuff and select 
a few you haven't seen. A 
nice community gesture by Nicola the 
Landlady...big thanks go to her. 
Meantime, the Plough in West Hanney 
has now been awarded a 4 star hygiene 
rating, so well done them. 
And the Turner prize entry featured on 
the front page from the Flood Group? 
Well, no, only joshing... it’s actually all 
the new gloves they purchased thanks to 
a grant from our very own ‘News Fund’ 
here at Hanney Global. I’m sure our 
splendid Flood Group will put them to 
good use at their next working party on 
Sat 16th March...details page 3. 
The following Saturday, the 23rd, sees 
the Woodland Volunteers getting busy. 
Again, details on page 3. 
Sadly not happening is the East Hanney 
party on 16th March. It’s been post-
poned….hopefully there will be a new 
date announced shortly. 

Two ways to spend the morning of Sat 
9th March here in Hanney...litter picking 
with His Bobliness Sir Robert  of Wilson - 
see front page - or splash the cash at the 
Cancer Research table top sale, details 
also on the front page.  
I suggest you do both! 
The History Group recently were treated 
to a talk and a practical demonstration of 

‘casting’ - iron that is, not 
the Harvey Weinstein 
type (!) - and our pic 
shows local expert Jim 
Birch in action. Well done 
Jim for not setting the 
curtains on fire! 
Please put in your diary 
now the W.I. Coffee 
Morning, to be held on Sat 
27th April...see page 3. 
More details on that to 
follow next month. 
Don’t miss the letters 

page...a lovely one from a couple praising 
all who helped find their missing dog 
Charlie, and a follow up to last month’s 
tale of the missing tools.  
Clive Fewins reviewed the recent Panto 
for us - many thanks Clive. His pearls 
and a couple of lovely photos on page 11. 
Panto was fab apparently, so big ups to 
the Hanney Drama Group Luvvies! 
We’ve a couple of new advertisers this 
month, and we welcome back Becky at 
the Beauty Shed - see her ad on page 13 - 
who’s been busy giving birth...on 
Christmas Day I believe!...to a splendid 
little chap called Archie. Huge congrats 
from us all here at Hanney News Global. 
Please try and use our advertisers 
whenever you can, they’re all local and 
they pay the bills to allow us to produce 
this monthly dose of silliness. 
Till next month my friends…. 
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Notices...what’s happening this month. 
Mon 4th, 7.45 pm, Gardening Club - Update from Rosybee, by Rosi Rollings. 
Sat 9th, 9.30 am. Annual Litter Pick. See front page for details. 
Sat 9th, 10 am - 2 pm, Village Hall. CRUK Table Top Sale...see front page. 
Thurs 14th 7.30 pm - Hanney W.I. Annual Meeting. Village Hall 
Sat 16th March - Flood group Working Party, led by David Stubbington. Details 
from djstubbington@icloud.com  
Thurs 21st, 2.30 pm, Hanney Senior Citizens - ‘Char and Chatter’, an ‘in-house’ 
meeting. 
Fri 22nd, 7.30 pm till 11 pm - Wantage & Grove Lions are holding a Family 
Disco at Royal British Legion hall. Adults £5, Children £3. Bar available. Tickets in 
advance from 07585 448672 or on the door.  
Sat 23rd - The Woodland Volunteers working party. Contact Paul Sayers at 
pksayers@btinternet.com for details. 
Sat 23rd  -  ‘Live Music’ at the R.B.L. with ‘Rockers Reunited’. 
Sat 23rd - Wantage & Grove Lions are holding a cash bingo at Grove village 
hall. Doors open 6.45 pm, eyes down 7.30 pm also great raffle.  
Tues 26th 8 pm - Hanney History Group - Literary Tour of Oxford’s Waterways. 
Village Hall 
Fri 29th - Friday Fun - Getting ready for Mother’s Day.  3.30pm - 5pm in St James 
Church  

Sat 30th  - Comedy Night. A fund raiser for the Friends of St James School at 
Royal British Legion Hall. See page 5 for full details. 

 

And further ahead…. 
Fri 5th April, St James School, Term 4 ends. 

Sat 13th April - Live music with the Faith Healers at the Black Horse.  

Hanney’s finest beat combo strutting their stuff, and an opportunity to shake 
what your Mamas gave ya! 

Sun 14th April - Abingdon Cycle Festival. www.facebook.com/cycleabingdon 

Sat 27th April, 10 am - 2 pm. Village coffee morning run by Hanney WI.  

Village hall. Funds raised going to St James School for equipment for their new 
library. Also celebrating 100 years of the Oxfordshire Federation of W.Is.  

Sat 7th Sept, The Inflatables at the Royal British Legion. 

Contact details for our political chums. 
Ed Vaizey MP -‘You can contact me on any matter at the House of Commons, 

SW1A 0AA, 020 7219 6350 or dicksonce@parliament.uk.  
Ed’s website is www.vaizey.com 

Matt Barber, Vale of White Horse. District Councillor for the Hanneys. 
Email: councillor@matthewbarber.co.uk.  

www.matthewbarber.co.uk  

mailto:pksayers@btinternet.com
mailto:dicksonce@parliament.uk
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East Hanney Parish Council: Chairman: Jim Triffitt 868314 (Allotments) 

Vice Chairman: Stewart Scott 868503 (Neighbourhood Plan and Technical Issues) 

Paul Aram 868858 (Playground and Playing field) 
David Kirk 07740029059 (Neighbourhood Action Group) 

Judy Long 868425 (Footpaths) 
Stephen McKechnie 868823 (Village Environment) 
Clerk: Guy Langton 867403 gl-ehpc@outlook.com 

 Website: http://www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/436816943170450/ 

I’m afraid I have no news on two 
of the three current East Hanney issues 
that I try to keep ‘on top of’ as they say 
these days in the world of ‘24 hour 
news’. A world in which of course 
Hanney News Global International is a 
big player.  
Even our County Councillor was able to 
tell us nothing new about the pedestrian 
crossing on the A338...proposals 
regarding exactly what form it will take 
are awaited from the Highways Dept. of 
Oxfordshire County Council (OCC). Once 
received, East Hanney Parish Council 
will hold a public consultation. 
Similarly, no news on the bridge at 
Poughley Farm in Halls Lane, currently 
blocked by those hideous great concrete 
lumps that re now sadly have become 
part of the landscape. Allegedly the 
money is in place, and what the hold up 
is who knows? It’s certainly an 
expensive job, and of course, also quite 
unnecessary according to an engineer 
who we at Hanney 
Global commissioned to 
do a report on it.  
His view was unequivo-
cal...the current bridge 
is fit for purpose and 
will continue to be so 
for some years yet. It is 
in no danger of 
collapsing, even given 

that large lorries regularly used it. 
Nevertheless, the OCC engineers were 
insistent...it must be closed until it can 
be replaced. I’m guessing they’re not the 
folk within OCC who have to then find 
the dosh to actually pay for the 
replacement. 
Now to the stile at the end of Snuggs 
Lane...OCC had decreed that it is not fit 
for purpose and had offered to replace it 
with a kissing gate, which they would 
supply and install at no cost to the 
owner. He/she has failed to respond to 
the OCC offer, but in the meantime, some 
upgrade of the stile has been attempted. 
Whether this will satisfy OCC remains to 
be seen. The repairs are certainly an 
improvement - it’s a good deal sturdier 
than it was -  and of course an acknowl-
edgement that the stile was indeed 
unsafe to start with.  
I still urge 
caution if 
you use it. 

Before After 

mailto:gl-ehpc@outlook.com
http://www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/436816943170450/
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East Hanney Parish Council 

Parish Council meetings are held on the second Wednesday of the 
month, from 8pm, in the village hall, as follows:  

13th March and 10th April. 

Firstly, your Parish Council regrets that 
the planned event in mid-March has 
been postponed. This decision was taken 
at its February meeting. It is hoped that 
we will be able to bring you news of the 
revised date soon. 
Your Parish Council is moving forward 
with its plans to reinstall a cricket net on 
the playing field, put new nets on the 
football goals, erect some rugby posts 
and add a MUGA to the play area. These 
will be discussed at a future meeting, so 
keep an eye on the agenda and come 
along if you want to contribute. 
Similarly, your Parish Council is 
consulting with the County Council 
regarding some important works in the 
village. Gates will be installed, funded by 
the County Council, at the northern and 
southern edges of the village on the 
A338. A speed calming measure will be 
installed on the Steventon Road and a 
pedestrian crossing on the A338. This 
last item will not be agreed by the 
Council until after a public event to 
consider all aspects and impacts of this 
new crossing with village residents. 
Also in consultation with the County 

Council, the Parish Council is seeking to 
ensure that the bridge at the end of Halls 
Lane, crossing Letcombe Brook and 
providing access to Poughley Farm is 
replaced. The temporary entrance is 
proving less than satisfactory as it runs 
alongside the school and is significantly 
increasing traffic flow in that area all 
through the day. The Parish Council is 
aware of the damage caused to this 
temporary surface by the users, 
especially the construction vehicles and 
is working with the Countryside Access 
team to ensure that the construction 
company make good after the work has 
been completed. 
As you are no doubt aware, all the eight 
seats on the Parish Council will be up for 
election this year. Nomination papers 
may be obtained from the Clerk.  
Key dates are set out below. 
 Should you wish to stand and cannot 
deposit the nomination papers at the 
VWHDC offices by hand as is required, 
the Clerk is able to take them for you on 
Friday 29th March, please contact the 
Clerk if you wish to avail yourself of this 
service.  

Important date Necessary action 

Tuesday 26 March 
2019 

Publication of Notice of Election & Nominations open 

Wednesday 3 April 
2019 (4 pm) 

Deadline for receipt of nomination papers and 
withdrawal of candidature 

Thursday 2 May 2019 
(7 am to 10 pm) 

Polling Day 

Tuesday 7 May 2019 Day that councillors retire and new councillors come 
into office following the elections 

For Councillor’s contact details etc., please see page 4 
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West Hanney Parish Council 

Several motorists have reported 
damaged wheels and tyres as a result of 
the deep pothole along Main Street. This 
defect, together with others close by, 
was reported to Oxfordshire County 
Council by the Parish Council on 28th 
December. We have since telephoned to 
advise of the extreme danger especially 
to cyclists and motor cyclists, but at the 
date of going to press the crater is still 
there. One thoughtful resident put a 
warning cone adjacent to the pothole but 
this soon disappeared. 
 
We used to complain when utilities came 
along and dug trenches along, or across, 
the roads.  Someone has said that we 
should now welcome such action as we 
at least get an area of roadway without 
potholes. Cynical but true! 
 
Anyone considering claiming for damage 
against the Highways Authority should 
ensure that OCC are aware of the 
problem. The Council will not entertain 
any claims for damage if they were not 
aware of the defect. If there are any 
potholes or other problems close to your 
property please report them to the 
Council.  The sooner they are on the list 
for action the sooner they will be 
attended to.  

The easiest way is by going online to 
‘fixmystreet.com’. 
 
Openreach (BT) have been digging 
trenches in several parts of the village. 
We are told that this is for a new high 
speed fibre optic cable. We were not too 
happy that they dug up land along 
School Road that is owned by the Parish 
Council without seeking permission. 
Many of the daffodil bulbs planted over 
the years have been wiped out and we 
will be trying to claim money for their 
replacement. Knowing BT that will be a 
challenge! The same damage was caused 
on The Green where the whole small 
‘Island’ was decimated. 
 
On behalf of the PC, Paul Sayers, chair of 

the Community Woodland and Meadow 

Volunteer Group, has produced plans 

relating to the varieties, positions and 

planting of the trees that will be 

purchased with the kind legacy left by 

Wanda Reynolds. The planting is 

planned to take place in the Autumn on 

the northern side of the meadow, and 

the trees will be suitably protected from 

damage by deer and other animals. 

Next Meeting - Tues 16th April, 2019, 7.30 pm  
St. James Bell Tower -  All Welcome 

Councillors 
Chris Surman (Chairman) -  868749  

Edward Wilkinson - 867316 
Kay Sayers  - 868146  

Trevor Brettell - 868459 
Graham Garner - 868684 

Barbara Martin (Clerk) - 868806 
Website: www.westhanneypc.org.uk 
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MOTOVATION 

Cars, 4 x 4’s, Vans,  
Motorhomes,  
Motorcycles 
Servicing - Repair - Exhaust - 

Air-conditioning - Electrical - Clutch - Welding - Timing belt - 
Brakes - Suspension - MOT. 

Courtesy car (subject to availability) Free local collection and 
delivery. No job too big - no job too small, so pick up the phone 

and give us a call. 

Brad Davey, Unit C, Oxford Rd, East Hanney,  
OX12 0HP Tel: 01235 867455 
The Complete A - Z of Car Care 

BLACK 
HORSE  
East Hanney 

Please check our 
Facebook page 
or ring for  full 

details of all our  
future events  

01235 867179 
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All types of  
electrical work 

undertaken  
including Part P  
of Building Regs 

Tel: 01235 868875 
Mob: 07989 342182 

Email: ron@rwelectrical.com 

The Plough at West Hanney 
Tel: 01235 868987 

We offer regularly changing cask ales and  
a good selection of wines, gins and single malts. 

“We look forward to welcoming customers 
old and new to the Plough”  

Nick and Trish. 
www.theploughatwesthanney.co.uk 
(Restaurant closed Mondays and Tuesdays.) 

  
         Six Nations Rugby Live 

EXTRA TUITION 
offered in East 

Hanney for: 
GCSE ENGLISH  

LANGUAGE/
LITERATURE 
Techniques and 

Revision 
 

Please enquire evenings 
on 01235 868348 

PMW Garden Services 
Local, knowledgeable, friendly, reliable garden care. 
 Turf laying and maintenance 
 Hedge and tree planting and maintenance 
 Pruning 
 Planting 
 Clearances 
 General Garden Care 
Qualified and fully insured 

Contact Phil - 07801 801735 
Email: pmwgardenservices@outlook.com 

PMW Garden Services 
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Dear Editor, 
 On Tuesday evening, 15 January, we 
brought our new rescue pup Charlie 
home to East Hanney. An hour and a half 
later he had escaped from our  
supposedly dog-proofed garden and was 
nowhere to be seen! 

 Through the medium of Hanney News 
may we thank the friends and neigh-
bours who, unbidden, turned out in the 
fading light and steady drizzle to search 
for him. Phone calls were made as 
sightings were rumoured, torches were 
willingly lent, vehicles were driven 
round the villages, and – crucially, as it 
turned out – a missing mutt report was 
posted on social media (the Hanneys 
Facebook page I think). Eventually, after 
a couple of hours, a very frightened and 
cold little dog was located  cowering in a 
garden probably a quarter of a mile 
away from our house, the news was 
posted on Facebook, and the rescue 
operation was successfully concluded. 
 So again, many many thanks to all those 
who helped in Charlie’s rescue and who 
have subsequently asked about his 
wellbeing (he’s getting on fine). The 
Hanney community spirit is obviously  

 
 
 

alive and well. 
 Stella and Derek Bowland 
Little Hafren, Ebbs Lane, East Hanney 
 
Dear Editor 
We are very sorry that Little Rainbows 
Toddler group has closed down. It is a 
shame to lose a community group, and, 
speaking from experience, being a new 
parent can feel very lonely at times. 
Therefore, we have set up a new group, 
Hanney Toddlers, held on a Tuesday, 
where parents, grandparents and carers 
can come with their little ones, 0-4 year 
olds, to play, chat, sing nursery rhymes 
and hear a short story from the Bible.  
A massive thank you to Hanney Little 
Rainbows Toddler Group for their kind 
donation of their toys towards the new 
group. 
It would be lovely to see lots there with 
their little ones! 
Yours faithfully 
Sara and Miriam, 
East Hanney 
(See their advert on page 25.) 
 
Dear Editor 
To the lady in East Hanney who I loaned 
2 adjustable spanners. Thank you for 
returning 2 spanners to my house.   
Unfortunately, as I was out at the time I 
was unable to point out to you that only 
one of them was mine.  
I still want the other, larger one 
returning.  At over 13 inches long and 
quite heavy it should be unmistaka-
ble.  Attempts to sort this out via the 
only phone number I have for you have 
been fruitless. 
P. Gascoyne - 868695 

Letters 
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Forty-three years and one month ago, as 
a newcomer to Hanney, one of the first 
things I noticed were the posters 
advertising the pantomime. Even then 
the event was fast becoming a village 
tradition. 
Since then there has 
been a pantomime most 
years. So director 
Graham Hart almost 
certainly underestimat-
ed when he stated in his 
opening notes to this 
year's offering in early 
February that Hanney 
Drama Group has staged 
'at least 30'. 
Little Red Riding Hood 
was the 1973 choice, 
and I suspect it was not nearly as slick, 
colourful and polished as the show 
Graham and his team served up this year
-'Aladdin and the Wishing Tree.' 
We were treated to a feast. And it was a 
panto for the Brexit Generation, with a 
Genie of the Lamp (Lynda Hart) 
endowed with hedge fund humour and 
an online wish catalogue. 

This snappy modern take on an old story 
extended to some well-chosen and very 
varied chorus numbers, confidently 
performed. 
It was especially nice to see principals 
Catherine Tysoe (Aladdin) and Gemma 

Hart (Princess Ming, 
with a funny voice 
worthy of the late June 
Whitfield) blossoming 
and in fine form after 
their long apprentice-
ships years ago in the 
junior chorus. 
Newcomer to the 
ensemble Clive Ward 
was a splendidly surreal 
villain (Abanazer). 
Likewise seasoned 

veteran Mike Page was a ludicrously 
lavatorial emperor. 
The costumes and chorus were as good 
as I can remember and the use of a small 
stage masterly. 
Once again Hanney Drama Group has 
proved that pantomime is immortal, and 
for all ages. Book early for next 
February's show! 

Panto Review - Clive Fewins 

Photos by Keith Diment 
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Dear Friends, 
There is a lovely little mountain called Allt yr Esgair (meaning 'wooded slope of the 
ridge') that is part of the Brecon Beacons. My family and I love to trek up this 
mountain. From the top there are wonderful views in all directions. The River Usk 
looks like a silver ribbon far below us and Llangorse Lake, constantly changing 
colour and surrounded by a patchwork of fields, makes us think of Psalm 23 that 
talks of God leading us beside still waters. One of the reasons my family and I so 
enjoy this Welsh mountain is that there is quite a gentle climb to get to the top. 
There is a bridleway that winds along between fields of sheep and small wooded 
areas. Until recently the bridleway was surrounded on both sides by trees and 
bushes; beautiful oaks, holly and sycamore gave the walker a sense of being in a 
tunnel of green. However, after receiving an EU subsidy the farmer who owned the 
land on the south side of the path cut down a lot of those trees and renewed the 
fencing around his fields. 
The consequence of cutting down the trees exposed the walkers to the full force of 
the wind and the strong Welsh winds have also blown down many of the trees on 
the north side of the path. The falling trees have crushed the fence in many places 
allowing sheep to escape. Because those on the south had protected those trees on 
the north they had not developed the strength to stand firm against the buffeting 
winds. 
Now having mentioned the EU you may think that this is going to be another article 
about Brexit - it isn't. It is about standing firm. I deliberately use the phrase Stand 
Firm because it is a common exhortation to Christians in the Bible. Stand firm was 
what Moses exhorted the people of Israel to do after they had crossed the Red Sea 
and the Egyptians were closing in to attack. 'Stand firm' he said, 'the Lord God will 
fight for you'. 
As I was walking up the now exposed bridleway I reflected on why the trees could 
not stand firm, and two thoughts occurred to me. One thought was how having to 
face the trials and tribulations that life can throw at us makes us stronger; none of 
us want to go through tough times and yet people often say to me how difficulties 
have helped them to see how God's strength is something that is readily available 
and a great help. How often have we wished to avoid difficulties and awkward 
problems or people, yet discovered that when we stand firm in trusting the Lord it 
develops and strengthens our faith. 
The second thought was that if you remove the protection of God then it is 
impossible to stand firm. It is that trust in Him which enables us to stand firm and 
fulfill the purpose in our lives.  So what ever you may be facing let me encourage 
you to stand firm in your faith in Jesus Christ. 
I would like to take this opportunity to assure you that St James’ Parochial Church 
Council will stand firm in our desire to significantly improve our facilities including 
a toilet so that we can be more welcoming and of greater benefit to the community.  
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Eucharist SERVICES in March - Sundays at 9.30am   
3rd Family Church Revd John Durant, 10th Revd John Durant, 17th & 24th Revd Alec 
Gill.  
ASH WEDNESDAY – 8pm at St John’s Grove   MOTHERING SUNDAY – 9.30am Family 
Church Mid-week Eucharist at 10.00am every Tuesday in the Chancel 

Vicar : Revd John Durant  : 766484  -  vicar@valebenefice.org.uk  

Associate Vicar: Revd Alec Gill: 07739 563894  -  vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk  

Office : (10 – 12 Mon – Fri)  771479  -  office@valebenefice.org.uk 

Church Wardens : Stuart Cakebread: 868590  -  stuartcakebread@mac.com  

                                   Chris Reason : 868375  -  chris_reason_hanney@hotmail.com 

“What’s not to like about making and eating pancakes?” Come and find 
out why we have them at this time of the year – and as our next Friday Fun is on 1st 
March, has St David got anything to do with it? So, FRIDAY 1st MARCH from 
3.30pm – 5pm in St James Church, to have some Friday Fun.  

More Friday Fun on Friday 29 March, 3.30 pm till 
5 pm – Getting ready for Mothers Day. Lots of family 
activities including making some props for the Open the 
Book story and a chance to take part as well! And to keep 
the pangs of hunger at bay, we have savoury snacks and 
drinks, cakes and a very welcoming cup of tea. 

We are confident that the authorities will grant us planning permission and intend 
to start building in October this year. Though we have raised a significant amount 
so far, £215,000 is still needed to fully complete the project. I hope we can trust in 
your support for what we think is very necessary enhancement to our community 
life. 
God Bless   John 

 
Is a boutique studio in Hanney which offers 

bespoke beauty treatments, including Elemental 
Herbology facials and body treatments, and IPL 

permanent hair removal. 
Becky has over 15 years experience  

in the beauty industry and will be 
delighted to discuss your  requirements. 

 
tel: 07793 889820 

www.rebeccalloydmakeup.com 
info@rebeccalloydmakeup.com 

Re-opening  
on  

21st March 

mailto:vicar@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:office@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:stuartcakebread@mac.com
mailto:chris_reason_hanney@hotmail.com
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Rain it did – as all will recall the 

2018 Michaelmas Fayre was a soggy 
occasion – but as ever Hanney isn’t put 
off easily, so although the proceeds from 
the Fayre & Feast were significantly 
lower than in previous years, we are 
very pleased that the Grants were made 
to applicants - Hanney Community Shop, 
Hanney Guides, St James Primary School, 
Hanney Pre-School – towards a Mud 
Kitchen (which sounds brilliant fun) and 
Hanney Flood Group towards kitting out 
the new secure storage unit and St James 
Church towards the Loo Fund.    
At the suggestion of the Parish Council 
we also purchased two ‘road closed’ 
banners which will be made available 

for use in emergency for village needs – 
such as the Flood Group or the litter-
pick group.   As in the past, the WI were 
also in receipt of funds and a small 
donation is made to the SERV OBN 
charity in proud recognition that one of 
our community, Richard Haynes, is one 
of their volunteer riders (and brings his 
bike to the Fayre every year) -  [http://
www.serv.org.uk]  
A Fayre ENewsLetter is now available 
with full details of activities and up-to-
date news – if you would like to receive 
this please email your details to  
info@hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk 
                              
                           Hilary Cakebread -Hall 

Michaelmas Fayre & Feast  
FAYRE & FEAST DATE FOR 2019  - Saturday 28 September  

Happy People…. Headteacher Janice Peacock and her staff at St James School 
celebrate the completion of their building work. Mrs Peacock told me...  
‘We have finally moved into the new building, so we are more than half way there 
to the school being finished and the builders being a thing of the past. We will 
have an official opening and open afternoon once it is all finished.’ 
To say that Mrs P and her staff have worked extremely hard on this is a massive  
understatement - well done to everyone involved.  
A spy who’s had a sneak preview of the new buildings tells me they are fabulous. 

mailto:info@hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk
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Seeing the homeless on our streets is something that I’m sure troubles us 
all, no matter what our political persuasion. There are many ways we can get 
involved, so I’m very happy to publish this piece from Monica Bullen who many of 
you will know, which details a few groups that are trying to do their bit! 

Baking for the Homeless in Oxford 
“The homeless problem in Oxford is 
heart-breaking and especially this time 
of year it highlights the desperate 
situation that many people find 
themselves in.  I know there are several 
people in the village who help the 
homeless in one way or another but in 
case you would like to get involved here 
are some details below of a group who 
bake for the homeless. 
Claire Packham has set up Didcot 
Baking for Oxford Homeless.  Claire 
and Mark, who some of you will know, 
used to be the landlords at the Black 
Horse in East Hanney.   
‘Didcot Baking’ supports the Oxford 
Homeless Project and provides home 
cooked baking every two weeks.  Baked 
goods (sweet or savoury) can be 
donated in Hanney or dropped off to 
Grove or Didcot.  The next date for 
collection is Saturday 2nd or Sunday 3rd 
March and will be served 
with lunch on Monday 
4th March.  If you would 
like any further 
information, contact 
Claire  on 07944 033625, 
or you can join or check 
out her Facebook group 
‘Didcot Area Baking for 
Oxford Homeless’. 
There are a number of 
other groups and 
charities which help the 
homeless.  
The Oxford Homeless 
Project  is another 

Facebook group who provide a warm 
curry once every two weeks, and held at 
the Asian Cultural Centre on Manzil Way 
in Oxford.  
‘The Porch’ Oxford Homeless Fb 
Group supports ‘the Porch’, a day centre 
in Oxford which provides day long 
support for homeless and vulnerably 
housed people wanting to move forward 
in their lives.  The group also collect 
blankets, sleeping bags, washing 
essentials, washing powder, non-
perishable ingredients for cooking, 
sugar....the list changes with the needs of 
'The Porch' as they do not have vast 
storage. 
ELTH (every little thing helps) is 
another Fb group that provide families 
that are struggling or need help, with 
clothing packages including shoes, 
trainers, coats and school uniforms.”  
                                       Monica Bullen 
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Many of us will be familiar with the works of local author Angela Cousins. She 
has just sent me this regarding her latest project….. 
“Hean’s Island”- A collection of Rhyme, Rhythm and Verse, by Angela Cousins. 
This is Angela’s first venture into poetry and is a collection of verses she has 
written about her experience of living in the Hanneys for almost fifty years. Some 
verses reflect the history of the area, some the natural world, and a few have a 
touch of humour. The book is beautifully illustrated by her grandson, Jonty Jay. 
“Hean’s Island” will be on sale in the Community Shop in a few week’s time, and 

will also be available for purchase at venues in Wantage.” 

Geoff moved into North Green, West 
Hanney on 1st Feb 2005. He spent 
fourteen very happy years living here. 
He and Greta found North Green a 
welcoming place and West Hanney a 
friendly, lovely village. 
Geoff’s working life had been spent 
partly in commercial agriculture, and 
partly in teaching agriculture and rural 
science. 
He had studied at Sparsholt Farm 
Institute, Winchester and Shuttleworth 
College in Bedfordshire for a certificate 
in Agriculture and a National Diploma of 
Agriculture.  
He later completed a course becoming a 
licensed seed inspector. In his final 
studying year he did a teacher training 
year at Newton Park College Bath where 
he and Greta met. 
He worked for the Potato Marketing 
Board in Cornwall and Yorkshire and for 
William Evans Farm Seeds and J W 
Chafer - advising on agricultural 
chemicals and liquid fertilisers. 
He taught rural science and agriculture 
in Hampshire and Warwickshire. 
With a love of the countryside, and all 
things rural, The Vale of White Horse 
was the perfect place for him to live in 

retirement. 
He became seed secretary for the 
Wantage Gardeners Association and 
enjoyed map reading his way round the 
beautiful local villages, collecting seed 
orders. 
In Hanney he shared an allotment with 
Ray Woodyear, and gardened alongside 
John Winter - so he was in good 
company. He became a member of the 
Village Hall committee and was for some 
time in charge of bookings and the 
safety of the hall. 
Geoff also joined the Bowls Club. He took 
over from Edwina the planting and care 
of the flower tubs and pots around the 
village shop and for several years was a 
volunteer at the shop, purchasing items 
to be sold in it. 
Geoff became ill in June 2017 - suffering 
several serious illnesses in quick 
succession. 
Greta and family say a big thankyou to 
all friends and neighbours who sent 
cards and messages and gave them 
support over the last few months - 
Hanney is a good place to be. 
£450 has been raised in Geoff’s memory 
for Sobell House. 
                                                Greta Rowse 

Obituary 

Geoff Rowse  
21st Dec 1933 - 23rd Dec 2018 
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Hanney Spice 
Finest Authentic Indian Cuisine 

Opening Hours 
Sun - Thurs : 12 noon - 2pm, 5pm - 11pm 
Fri and Sat : 12 noon  - 2.30pm and 5pm - 

11.30pm 
 

Tel: 01235 869007 / 869090 
www.hanneyspice.co.uk 

School Rd, West Hanney, OX12 0LA 

New Take-Away and Dine-In Menus 
available 

The Letcombe 
Brook Project has 

produced a new wildlife 
walk leaflet exploring 

the brook in East 
Hanney. 

Copies are available 
from the Community 

Shop  
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FOOD  

DEWS MEADOW FARM SHOP open Mon - Thur 
8:30am - 6pm, Fri 8:30 - 6pm, Sat 8.30 - 5pm, Sun 
10 -  4pm. Pork, dry cured bacon, ham, sausages 
& burgers.  Free range chicken, beef and lamb.     
Delivery. Call Jane 868634. 

JA CATERING  Entertaining the easy way. Let us 
take care of your Dinner Parties, Special Occasion 
Buffets, Children’s parties, Funerals.  Tel: 07812 
370796 for more details. 

GARDENING 
APT HARD LANDSCAPING: Fencing, Paving, Stone 
work, Brick work, Turfing, Raised sleeper beds, 
Garden clearance, Maintenance, Gravel 
driveways. Call Andy on 07887 778784 or email  
andypthomas@hotmail.co.uk 
RACHEL THE GARDENER: qualified, experienced, 
hardworking and cheerful (and so modest!) Tel 
07867 
571682 (Wantage) Check my weekly blog at 
http://rachel-the-gardener.blogspot.co.uk  
GARDEN DESIGN: practical friendly advice, 
garden design and planting plans, construction 
and plant supply. Contact Mary Ann Le May, tel. 
850523 or email maryann@blissetts.net. 
www.maryanndesign.co.uk 
TREEWORKS. Tree crown reductions/thinning /
lifting/re-shaping; tree removals; hedge trimming; 
fruit tree pruning. Local, professional arborist. 
01235 258575. 07771 538575. 
www.trottertreeworks.co.uk 
HEALTH & BEAUTY 
GENTLE WRINKLE REDUCING INJECTIONS. 
Reduction of frown lines and crows feet by 
gentle, qualified, insured Dentist in the privacy of 
your own home. 
Call or text 07780 660249 for details. 
FOOT HEALTH PROFESSIONAL. Treatment and 
management of: corns, verrucas, callus, skin and 
nail conditions and fingernail and toenail cutting. 
Home visits. Anita Elsley 01235 771238 or 079692 
56149.  
MOTORING 
ONE WAY DRIVING SCHOOL. Locally based, Ex 
police trained approved driving instructor. Learn 
in air conditioned Corsa. Competitive prices &  

 
 
 

 
 
discounts for block bookings. Call Keith on 07521 
216802 or see www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk 
PROPERTY / MAINTENANCE 

FRILFORD DECORATORS,, 07775 690523 / 01865 
392866 Internal & External Decorators. 
References available.  Proprietor Mr A Bunce. 

CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING by 
Grimebusters, your local specialists. Your carpets 
dry within the hour  Free estimates. (01235) 
555533 or (01865) 726983. 

MARK J HEYES BUILDING & PROPERTY 
MAINTENANCE.  Carpentry, Kitchens, Plastering, 
Brickwork, Tiling & General Maintenance.  Tel: 
869012, mobile 07887 507083 for a free 
consultation 

ANDREW ALDER ASSOCIATES planning 
Supervisors, fully detailed drawings, all Local 
Approvals obtained, site support & project 
management.  Phone 763742  

SKINNER FENCING For all your fencing needs. 
Gates made to measure, trees lopped, gravel 
shingle delivered. For free quote call Shaun, 
867352. 

MISC  

NB OFFICE SERVICES. Qualified bookkeeper with 
over 10 years experience in office management 
and PA . Phone - 01865  392866, mob: 07775 
690522. email: Nico-
la.bunce@nbofficeservices.co.uk 

COMPUTER PROBLEMS? Need help with your PC? 
Won’t start? Hard disk full? Got a virus? Want to 
set up a wireless router or extend your network? 
Call Comp-tech on 01865 820749 or 07870 
755637 

BABYSITTING-Dependable 17 year old St Helens 
student available to babysit Friday evenings/ 
weekends during term time. More flexible in 
school holidays. £7/ hour. 07921 527990.  
PEPLER BOOKKEEPING LTD:  VAT returns, Wages, 
Nest Pension schemes, CIS Scheme. Confidential 
help is at hand . Tel Jo Pepler on 07799 620299.    
Email:   jo.pepler@virginmedia.com. 

Business Ads 

http://rachel-the-gardener.blogspot.co.uk/
http://www.trottertreeworks.co.uk/
http://www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk
mailto:jo.pepler@virginmedia.com
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Mark J Heyes 
Building & Property 

Maintenance 

Tel: (01235) 869012 
Mob: 07887 507083 

 

 
Carpentry, Kitchens, 

Plastering, Brickwork, 
Tiling & General  

Maintenance  

F I N C H  
F L O O R I N G  

Always Professional and Courteous 
Providing Unparalleled Precision and Care 

                       Masterfitter and National Finalist 

0 1 2 3 5  7 7 2 1 2 8  -  0 7 9 0 0  6 8 1 0 8 8  

pau l@f inchf loor ing .com -  www. f inchf loor ing .com  

7 St  Johns Road Grove ,  Wantage ,  OX12 7PP  

Woodworks 
Carpentry 

Interior and exterior 
Carpentry, extensions 

and renovations. 

Stephen Dingle 
07810 461156 
01235 868553 

sdingle1973@gmail.com 
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STEVE MILSOM 

 
PAINTING & 

DECORATING 
 

interior/exterior 
free estimates 

 
mob: 07960 644991  

 
Email:  

smilsom68@gmail.com 

HAZEL LEE 
 

Painter & Decorator 
 

Interior & Exterior 
 

Local and Reliable 
 

Fully Insured 
 

Tel: 07866 509 683 
hazel.lee78@hotmail.co.uk 

Gabi’s Cleaning Service 
If you need help to keep your house tidy 

please don’t hesitate to ring Gabi 
 

References available 

Cleaning, Ironing and Carpet 
Cleaning 

07771 391209 

WINDOWS, DOORS, CONSERVATORYS 
SOFFITS, FASCIAS AND GUTTERING 

BESPOKE GARDEN ROOMS 
GRP ROOFING 

OFFICE: 01235 869101 
MOBILE: 07990 632377 

hanneyglazed@gmail.com 

mailto:hazel.lee78@hotmail.co.uk


 21 

DRC 
Construction 
All aspects of carpentry &  

purpose made joinery & design. 

Extensions/alterations/

maintenance/home improvements /

plastering/dry lining/driveways/

patios/paths/ roofing/

groundwork/landscaping.  

No job too small 

CALL DAVID ON 
07732 516364 or           
01235 767078. 

 
www.drcconstruction.co.uk 
FOR A FREE QUOTATION  

 

Babysitting 
Reliable, friendly, and 

sensible girls, 17 and 15, 
living in Hanney and big 

sisters to 4 younger 
siblings; experienced 

babysitters to a variety of 
ages: 0-12 yrs; available 

separately for babysitting 
weekday evenings and 
weekends daytime and 
evening. £7 per hour.  

07748 644927  
familywinkley@gmail.com  

mailto:familywinkley@gmail.com
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Neil Wright 
 

Domestic Appliance 
Repairs 

 
Repairs to most makes of 

Washing Machines,  
Cookers, Dryers,  

Dishwashers etc.... 
 

For a fast reliable service 
Tel: 01235 764185 or 07981 

941221  

ARBOCAREARBOCARE  
Professional Tree Care 

Landscaping and Ground Maintenance 
 

 Felling, Reductions & Pruning Dangerous Trees Dismantled 
Stump Grinding & root removal 40ft Hydraulic Platforms 

 Hedge Trimming  Tree Planting Woodchip & Mulch Supplied 
  

       CALL FREE 0808 155 5815 
               OFFICE 01235 813 619 
 24 HR MOBILE 0778 811 136 

www.arbocare.co.uk 
National Trust Approved 



 25 

DG Handyman Services 

High Quality Professional Services with 
Years of Experience 

Testimonials Available 
Decorating - Preparation, Painting, 
Papering, etc. Plumbing, Electrics, Tiling, Quality Kitchens 
& Bathrooms, Fitted Wardrobes (Budget & High End) 
Other Handyman Jobs around the house - Curtain Rails, 
Picture Hanging, Shelving, etc. 

No job too Small or too Big. 

For a Free Quote please call 
DG on 07850 759956 or 01235 867472  

WEIGHT LOSS COACHING

 
Caught in a cycle of overeating? 

 Mid-life weight gain?  
Lacking energy & motivation? 

 
Change your lifestyle now 

Call for a free initial consultation 
 

ANNABEL ARKWRIGHT 
13 years’ experience of 

nutritional advice, personal 
training, addiction mentoring 

07884497828 
annabelarkwright@msn.com 

Professional Garden 
Services 

Stephen R Matthews 
All kinds of work undertak-

en, including garden 
clearance and restoration, 
fruit tree, shrub and rose 

pruning, hedge cutting, and 
turfing. Fencing and 

landscaping 
Tel: 01235 766412 

07796 532356 
Email: stephenmatthews 

.pgs@gmail.com 
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Clubs and Societies 

HANNEY BADMINTON CLUB meets every Thursday in the HWMH, 8-10pm. We welcome 
new members. Call 868256 for details. 

HANNEY BELLRINGERS meet every Wednesday St James' Church West Hanney from 7.30 
pm until 9 pm. Beginners very welcome.  Contact Jean Hazard for more details - 868883. 

HANNEY BOWLS CLUB Wednesdays 7.30-10.00pm, and Thursdays 2.00-4.00pm. Contact 
868145 
HANNEY CRICKET CLUB Occasional Sunday friendly games. For details speak to David Johns 
on 07770 456147 or 01235 868519. 

HANNEY GARDENING CLUB meets on the first Monday of each month in the HWMH.  7:45 
for 8.00pm.  Tea and coffee followed by a talk. Visit www.hanneygardeningclub.org.uk 

HANNEY GUIDES meet on Mondays 6.30 -8.00 during term time. All girls welcome, aged 
10+, contact Catherine Tysoe 867356. HANNEY BROWNIES (aged 7+) meet on Tuesdays in 
British Legion Hall from 6.00 - 7.30. Contact Jacquie Donald. RAINBOWS (5+) in Grove on 
Wednesday and Thursday. Further details and waiting lists: www.girlguiding.org.uk 

HANNEY FLOOD GROUP  hold a monthly working party. Contact Clive Manvell for details -
clive@manvell216.plus.com , 868216. 

HANNEY HISTORY GROUP. meets 8pm every 4th Tuesday. New members and visitors 
welcome, non-members £3. For further info ring Bill Orson 868859.  
HANNEY OCCASIONAL GOLFERS SOCIETY (HOGS) was formed in 1996, and meets four 
times a year plus Christmas. HOGS is very much about social golf with all standards 
welcome. Non golfers/spouses usually join for the evening session when prizes are 
awarded and 'fines' imposed!  Contact andrew.fletcher@rer.co.uk for further details  

HANNEY PRE-SCHOOL meets term time, in the Elliott Building in the grounds of St James 
School. For 2.5+ year olds: Monday - Thursday, 9am – 3pm, Fri 9am - 2pm. Contact Hanney 
Pre-School on 07759181330 or see www.hanneypreschool.co.uk 
HANNEY TENNIS CLUB New members welcome. Club sessions Sunday 10am onwards, 
Tuesday 7pm - just turn up. For coaching adult or junior contact  
andy.aitken@growingthegame.co.uk More information www.hanneytennisclub.org.uk or 
call 868261.   
HANNEY WHEELERS CYCLING We meet on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays of each month at 
9.30am prompt (10am after the clocks have gone back for the winter) at the Hanney 
WMH. New cyclists, you will be warmly welcomed for recreational local cycling with 
essential coffee stop!! Call Bob Wilson 868389 or bobwilson300@hotmail.com 

HANNEY WINE CIRCLE meets on the 2nd Tuesday each month: 
www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk 

HANNEY WOMEN'S INSTITUTE (W.I.) meet the second Thursday of the month  (except in 
Aug) 7.30 - 9.30 in the Olde Hanney Room, Village Hall. New members are welcome. 
Contact Jean Geary 869070 or Helen Evans 868542  

 

http://www.girlguiding.org.uk
mailto:andrew.fletcher@rer.co.uk
http://www.hanneypreschool.co.uk
http://www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk/
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...and even more Clubs and Societies 

HANNEY YOUTH FOOTBALL CLUB trains at the rec. on Thursday night. We play in the Oxford 
Mail Youth League and have teams from age 5 up. If you would like to join us please contact 
Paul on 07510 435 508, hyfcfooty@gmail.com or visit our website hanneyyouthfc.co.uk 

OLDE HANNEY ROOM COFFEE SHOP, Tuesdays, 10.00-11.30am. Everyone welcome for tea 
or coffee - chat and a raffle. 

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION BRANCH meets bi-monthly on the 4th Wednesday of 
September, November, January, March, May and July in the RBL Club.  NEW MEMBERS 
WELCOME. 

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION BINGO every Sunday, R.B. Legion Hall 8pm. Cash prizes. 18+ 
welcome. 

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION WOMEN’S SECTION MEETINGS are held at 8.00pm on the second 
Monday of the month in the RBL 66 Club. New members very welcome. 

THURSDAY EVENING SINGING WITH SJS, Hanney's small consort male-voice group, 8-
10pm in East Hanney. 4-part settings from medieval to Now! And a pint in the Black Horse 
afterwards. Call Mike Jones on 751656 or David Gahan 868933 for details. 

WANTAGE CHORAL SOCIETY rehearses every Tuesday at C of E School, Newbury St. (next to 
Comrades Club) at 7.30pm. New voices always welcome. Contact Judy Gibbons 868516, 
www.wantagechoralsociety.co.uk, email wantagechoralsociety@yahoo.co.uk. 

Leisure Activities 

HANNEY CHAPEL Sunday Services; 10:30am and 5:30pm. Lunch & Listen 1st Thurs of month 
at 10:30am. Men's Breakfast 1st Sat of month at 8:30am. In term-time; “Jumpstart” for 6 to 
10 year olds at 6pm Thursdays; Friday Club for 10-13 year olds 6:30pm & Friday Club Plus for 
13-15 year olds at 7:45pm. Contact Mark Fisher on 867105 / mailmarkfisher@gmail.com.  

NORDIC WALKING CLASSES WITH LISA FROM OXFORDSHIRE FITNESS daytime,  
evening and weekend classes available please call Lisa on 07885635367,  
email lisa@oxfordshirefitness.co.uk for more details or to book a taster session. 

OXFORDSHIRE FITNESS CLASSES Mondays 6.15 - 7.15pm Legs, Bums & Tums at  
the British Legion. All abilities welcome. Call Lisa on 07885 635367 or  
visit www.oxfordshirefitness.co.uk  

PILATES CLASS Wednesdays 6 -7pm and Fridays 9.15 - 10.15am (term time only) at the Royal 
British Legion, E. Hanney. Novices and Improvers welcome. To book your place or for more 
details please contact Pippa Carey (STOTT Pilates teacher) on 07941 260427 or                  
pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk  

WANTAGE GARDENERS ASSOCIATION : 9am - 12noon every Saturday Feb-Sept.  See website 
for details of all they offer. www.wantagegardeners.org.uk 

WANTAGE MALE VOICE CHOIR rehearses at HWMH on Tuesdays, 7.30-9.30pm.  The Choir is 
looking for more men who enjoy a good sing to join their existing number of 30 or so. Call 
Geoff (868440) or Nick (768249), www.wantagemalevoicechoir.org.uk. 

mailto:hyfcfooty@gmail.com
http://hanneyyouthfc.co.uk/
mailto:mailmarkfisher@gmail.com
mailto:lisa@oxfordshirefitness.co.uk
http://www.oxfordshirefitness.co.uk/
mailto:pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk
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Join the West Hanney 
and East Hanney  
Community  
Facebook page. 
Hanney News 
Be sure to read it, cover 
to cover, without fail, 
every month. It contains 
so much useful stuff it’s  
quite scary.  
Visit the website: 
www.thehanneys.uk 

Hanney  
Community Shop 

Mon to Sat 
9am to 5pm 

Post Office hours: 
Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri 

9am to 1pm 
Tues  9am to 12 noon 

Tel: Shop - 867408 
Post Office - 868320  

Hanney Lottery 
February Winners 
  1st - Angela Cousins 

2nd - Jon Tizzard 
3rd - P Daly 

Not got a number yet 
or want additional 

numbers?  
Just call  

Hilary on 868590.  

Hanney War 
Memorial Hall 

 
 
 
 
To book the Hall, the 

Committee Room, or the 
Olde Hanney Room, 

contact 
Graham Garner on 

01235 868684 
hwmh.hanney@gmail.com 

Hanney News welcomes articles or letters. 
Please submit items to the Editor,  

preferably by email, or use the Hanney News post 
box in the Community Shop, or by post/delivery to  

Hanney News Global International HQ.  
Mulberry House, Winter Lane,  

West Hanney, Oxfordshire, OX12 0LF 
Editor - Jim Stagg - 01235 867500,   

hanneynews@gmail.com 
Treasurer - Chris French - 01235 868876,   

chris-french@hotmail.co.uk 
Chief Distributor - Paul Haines - 01235 868811, 

paul@hainesp.plus.com 

Disclaimer 
Hanney News Association 

(HNA) and its members 
take no responsibility for 
anything that appears in 

Hanney News or its ‘flyers’, 
be it comment, opinion, 
information or advice. 

Neither does HNA warrant 
the work undertaken, 

services provided or advice 
given by any of its 

advertisers. The Editor 
reserves the right to alter, 
omit or hold over copy to a 

future issue.  
All material is copyright. 

Advertisers, please ring the Editor to  
discuss your requirements. 

My wife hates it when I swap the 

wrappers on our bars of  

chocolate. She really gets her 

Snickers in a Twix! 


